
March 14, 2022 Town Administrator Update: 

 

• On the advice of both MIIA and town counsel, I will be asking the Conway Mall volunteers 

to sign a ‘hold harmless’ waiver. Volunteers fit the definition of an “employee” and thus are 

considered “insureds” within the General Liability policy, and MIIA has told me that ‘It is our 

recommendation that the Town ask volunteers to sign a “Hold Harmless” Agreement to the 

effect that the Town is not to be held liable for injuries to the volunteers.’ 

 

• I have received updated cost estimates from Jan Ameen of the Franklin County Solid Waste 

Management District – costs will unfortunately be going up for both recycling processing and 

trash disposal. I will forward for review the updated transfer station budget next week. 

 

• The Public Buildings Committee had its first meeting last Thursday, and is currently 

discussing design plans for creating office space for Fire, Police and Ambulance at the old 

highway garage. Plans are moving forward with siting and drilling the new well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


